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	Forum to be informed
	

	Time Needed
	10 minutes


In recent years due to the relatively low level of Basic Need funding for pupil places and the fact that allocations were made annually with no certainty of future funding levels, a prudent approach has been taken to capital funding. It was clear there was significant growth in pupil numbers which basic need alone would not meet. This made it necessary both to support basic need schemes from the DfE Capital Maintenance budget but also retain Capital Maintenance funding to support future basic need schemes. This has meant that the Schools Planned Maintenance Programme (SCPM) budget has remained at £1m with the remainder carried over pending identification of basic need project costs. This has also enabled us to fund the SCPM a year in advance so the 2014/15 programme is already fully funded and included in the capital programme. 
However, for 2014/15 the DfE in recognition of population growth, has not only increased significantly the level of basic need funding  but also confirmed allocations until 2016/17 providing greater security when developing our programme of basic need projects. This also means that it is unlikely that there will be the need to support basic need from maintenance funding. 
The DfE continues to allocate Capital Maintenance funding on an annual basis and funding for 2014/15 is £1.987m which is marginally less than last year. Cabinet has therefore decided to allocate additional funding of £500k for planned maintenance this year to bring the total programme to £1.5m. The attached appendix shows both the original SCPM together with the additional projects it is now planned to undertake subject to more detailed assessment and identification of actual costs. These projects have been identified by Property Services as priorities from condition data.
In addition to an increase in planned maintenance funding Cabinet has allocated £500k for a limited number of projects in schools where improvements to accommodation would have a positive impact on curriculum delivery or school management/organisation. Priority projects will be identified and agreed with the Cabinet Member before they are taken forward for full approval. 

This leaves a balance of £0.987m in 2014/15 Capital Maintenance. This provides a healthy contingency amount for unforeseen additional costs and emergency projects e.g. it may be necessary to add capital to the DfE allocation for adaptations to kitchens to enable the delivery of UIFSM in primary schools. It can also act as a bulwark against any reduction in Capital Maintenance funding in 2015/16 following the condition surveys currently being undertaken by the DfE of all schools and which will be used to determine next years’ allocations to LAs.
[image: image1.png]



 10








